
 

 

May 15, 2014 

 

 

The Honorable Thomas V. Mike Miller, Jr. 

President of the Senate  

H–107 State House  

Annapolis, MD 21401 

 

Dear Mr. President: 

 

In accordance with Article II, Section 17 of the Maryland Constitution, today I have 

vetoed Senate Bill 3 – Vehicle Laws – Operation of Vehicle When Approaching a Tow 

Truck. 

 

The bill requires drivers approaching properly registered tow trucks that are 

stopped, standing, or parked on a highway and using specified visual signals, unless 

otherwise directed by a police officer or traffic control device, to change lanes into an 

available lane not immediately adjacent to the tow truck under specified 

circumstances, or to slow to a reasonable and prudent speed that is safe for existing 

weather, road, and vehicular or pedestrian traffic conditions. 

 

House Bill 436, which was passed by the General Assembly and signed by me, 

accomplishes the same purpose.  Therefore, it is not necessary for me to sign Senate 

Bill 3. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Governor Martin O’Malley 

 

 




